
 
 

19th April 2020 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
I am writing to you in advance of our return to school tomorrow, albeit remotely!  I hope you and your 
family are all safe and well and that you got to relax a little over the Easter break despite the restrictions. 
 
I would like to acknowledge the ongoing work of our students and teachers in dealing with the unique 
and challenging circumstances we are presented with at this time in such a positive and productive 
manner.   
 
 

• Contacting the school 
If parents/guardians need to contact the school please email us at reception@loretoclonmel.ie and your 
query will be forwarded to the relevant person. 
 
Please be mindful that, no doubt like for many of our families, WIFI access is not as reliable for staff 
working from home, so there may be a delay in replying to your emails. 
 

• Individual Circumstances 
We want to let you know that as we send you this email, we are aware of a very small number of students 
who have circumstances that makes working with teachers remotely more difficult than for other 
students. 
 
If there is anything that we need to know (from sickness to any individual circumstances) on our return to 
school please do consider emailing reception@loretoclonmel.ie to let us know.  As always anything you 
share with us with be treated in confidence. 
 

• Supporting Student Engagement with Remote Teaching and Learning 
Before Easter we found that the majority of our students were very actively engaged with their teachers 
as they used Office 365 for remote teaching and learning. 
 
In the three weeks before Easter in supporting student engagement with remote teaching and learning 
we found the following: 

o Students who kept a good routine (got up at the same time each morning, got a good night’s 
sleep, with phones put away an hour before bedtime) managed reasonably well with remote 
teaching and learning. 

o Students with difficulties navigating Office 365 used videos from teachers and asked for help 
via video chats from friends to get to grips with Teams, OneNote, etc. 

o Students who wrote their classwork and homework into their Student Journal found it easier 
to keep track of the work and meet deadlines. 

o Students who checked their daily school timetable to complete work remembered to check-in 
to every subject’s Team in order to gather classwork and homework and manage deadlines 
more efficiently. 
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o Students with individual circumstances (e.g. babysitting for siblings) perhaps did their school 
work at night time but still used their daily school timetable to ensure no subject was forgotten. 

 
Parents/Guardians can help their child(ren) by reminding them of the above tonight in advance of starting 
back to school remotely tomorrow. 
 
If towards the end of the week we find that a few teachers are having difficulty connecting with your 
child(ren) we will endeavour to let you know via text message.  Thank you for your ongoing support for 
your child(ren)’s education in these new and challenging times. 
 
 

• Social Media Presence 
You might be following the school, or be interested in following us, on one of the social media platforms: 
 

FaceBook:  Loreto Secondary School Clonmel 
Twitter: @LoretoClonmel 
Instagram: loretoclonmel 

 
We are doing our best to keep the school community connected via social media. 
 
 

• Easter Work 
As you will know the Minister advised all students to take a complete break for the second week of our 
Easter holidays. Teachers will be cognisant of this tomorrow when they return to remote teaching.  
However, the assigned work will need to be completed and your child(ren)’s teachers will adjust the 
deadlines accordingly. 
 
 
 
 
 
Please keep doing your bit to flatten the curve.  Our prayer for the start of our new term is below. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Anne Mc Grath, 
Principal 
 
 

Start of Summer Term 2020 Prayer 
 
We pray for all in our school, the extended 
Loreto community, our family, friends, front line 
staff and all in our local and national 
community: 
 
that we may face the unknown with hope and 
embrace goodness in each new day. 
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